

## **MEMORANDUM**

Date: November 14, 2014

To: Brian Rogers, Chancellor

From: Brad Lobland, Director, Human Resources Parket Wife

Mae Marsh, Director, Office of Diversity & Equal Opportunity

Re: Workplace Bullying Awareness Training

Fostering a welcoming, diverse, and supportive environment is a key ethic at UAF. Our employees, both faculty and staff, are a valuable resource and key to our success. We have high expectations of our employees, asking that they be ethical, responsible, respectful, creative, effective, etc. Constructive workplace interactions are essential to creating a positive environment in which employees can flourish and meet our high expectations.

Staff Council and the University of Alaska Staff Alliance have raised concerns about workplace bullying. Workplace bullying undermines employee success, contributes to an unhealthy environment, and has no place at UAF. It is important to note, however, that not every interaction that an employee might find stressful constitutes bullying. To be effective, universities must allow the free exchange of ideas, and differing ideas may sometimes lead to workplace disagreements. In addition, supervisors are expected to undertake employee performance management in order to achieve organizational goals. At UAF, our expectation is that workplace disagreements and performance management issues will be addressed in a constructive manner, without resorting to bullying.

Given the university's interest in fostering a positive workplace environment, we propose the following measures to enhance awareness of what constitutes unacceptable bullying behavior and how affected employees can seek redress:

- 1. Ensure all UAF supervisors receive bullying awareness training.
  - a. Current UAF supervisors should receive this training by June 30, 2015.
  - b. Newly hired UAF supervisors should receive this training within 12 months of hire
  - c. Training is available as follows:

- i. Special sections of Bullying Awareness Training for Supervisors (for dates/times see the HR training calendar at: http://www.uaf.edu/uafhr/training-calendar/).
- ii. Online Workplace Bullying training via Blackboard (available as of September 2014).
- iii. Respectful Workplace trainings available through the Office of Diversity & Equal Opportunity (scheduled upon request).
- 2. Provide optional bullying awareness training for non-supervisory faculty and staff as follows:
  - a. Online Workplace Bullying training via Blackboard (available as of September 2014).
  - b. Respectful Workplace trainings available through the Office of Diversity & Equal Opportunity (scheduled upon request).

Resolution 2014-248-1

The University of Alaska Fairbanks Staff Council unanimously approved the following resolution at Staff Council Meeting #249, on March 26, 2014:

-----

## University of Alaska Fairbanks Staff Council

## Resolution 2014-248-1: Resolution Requesting Bullying Awareness Training Be Provided to UAF Employees

WHEREAS, UA Statewide created a bullying awareness training in response to concerns raised in a system-wide survey conducted in 2012-13 by the Staff Alliance; and

WHEREAS, UA Statewide employees received the training in Fall 2013; and

WHEREAS, in mixed training groups, 60% - 70% of those attending the Statewide training reported either experiencing or witnessing bullying;<sup>1</sup> and

WHEREAS, the Staff Alliance, on September 26, resolved that the University of Alaska support the training system-wide<sup>2</sup>; and

WHEREAS, President Gamble responded to Staff Alliance's resolution and encouraged Staff Alliance representatives to "work with . . . campus HR offices to include bullying awareness training in . . . [their] staff training suite"<sup>3</sup>; and

WHEREAS, the training materials have been provided to the University of Alaska Fairbanks, Human Resources Department; and

WHEREAS, UA is rolling out a third party fraud, waste, and abuse reporting hotline that will include options for reporting bullying;

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Personal communication from Mike O'Brian to UA Staff Alliance, during a bullying awareness training update

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> Staff Alliance Resolution in Support of Bullying Awareness Training: https://www.alaska.edu/files/governance/SABullyingResolutionFINAL.pdf

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>3</sup> Response from President Gamble to Staff Alliance Resolution: https://www.alaska.edu/files/governance/SA PresidentsMemo Bullying.pdf

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Staff Council requests that bullying awareness training be made mandatory for supervisors by July 1, 2014; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the UAF Staff Council requests that bullying awareness training be made available to UAF staff by December 31, 2014

	Brod Kuch	
	Brad Krick, President – UAF Sta	ff Council
approved w/ modification	Cháncellor's Office	<u>/0/21/14</u> DATE
DISAPPROVED:		
	Chancellor's Office	DATE